Howard Borough Council

Minutes of February 13, 2023, Meeting
Howard Borough Council met February 13, 2023.

Council Members Present: Philip Winchell, Bobby Yearick, Donna Benner, Andrew Kotzur, Diana
Goodyear, Lydia Watters, John Gribble, Mayor Deb Simoncek

Council members absent:
Guests present: Cody Strouse, Louise Lose, Craig Rose, Lana Sutton, Zach Worth
Philip Winchell called the meeting to order.

Moved by Andy Kotzur, John Gribble seconded, approving minutes from the January 9, 2023, Council
Meeting. Motion passed.

Citizen/Guests
Citizens and guest were reminded about the time limit on comments.
(TIME LIMIT OF 4 MINUTES-Citizens present at any Borough Council Meeting or Committee Meetings
have the option to speak at this time unless otherwise recognized by the presiding officer.)
Paul Takac was in attendance to update council on meetings he has available to the public.
Patti Long was in attendance to see if the borough could help in storing the new liner for the skating
rink, give an update on the Winter Festival on March 11 and talk about solutions for the traffic issue with

the food distribution.

Colin Alterio/HFC was in attendance to present the 2022 fire company report. He also talked about the
open house scheduled for March 25, 1:00 pm.

Mayor

Mayor Simoncek-Deb Simoncek reported that she invited someone from the PSP to attend the March 13
council meeting.

Treasurer's Report

Printer issues will delay the January financial report to the March meeting

Correspondences

Outgoing -
Incoming -

Committee Reports

Water- Moved by Andy Kotzur, Donna Benner seconded, approving the borough employees to attend
the PA Rural Water Conference on March 27. Motion passed.

Moved by Andy Kotzur, Donna Benner, approved the purchase of a specialized camera for pipes. Motion
passed.



Streets — Nothing to report.

Streetlights —Lydia reported that six street lights needed to be fixed.

Refuse— Nothing to report.

Property- Nothing to report.
Zoning Officer — Nothing to report.

Operations and Maintenance Report —Cody reported working on flood debris.

Old Business
(Nancy reported that the credit card issue is now at Terry William’s office being reviewed.)

New Business

Diana report issues with burning at Nate Gilbert’s property. A certified letter will be sent.

Moved by Andy Kotzur to adjourn.

Meeting adjourned

Nancy Fishburn
Secretary-Treasurer



